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From the Principal 
 
Welcome back to all our students, staff and parents.  I am hoping that everyone has had a 
lovely, relaxing holiday. 
 
YOUTH SCHOLARSHIP  Congratulations to Ella 
Sheather-Dean (pictured), who was presented with a Youth 
Scholarship this week.  Ella plans to purchase a laptop 
computer and stationery to support her HSC and traineeship 
opportunities. 
 

The Youth Scholarship Program assists eligible young people 
living in social housing or on the NSW Housing Register to 
complete their HSC or TAFE equivalent.  Two hundred and 
sixty six scholarships were on offer, each one consists of a 
one off payment of $2,000 which is administrated by the 
school or TAFE College on behalf of the student. 
 
NAIDOC  Our school is celebrating NAIDOC today 
with students experiencing traditional dance, art and sports. 
The day will be an exciting and memorable celebration of 
Aboriginal culture. In anticipation of the day, I thank the 
community and the Bellingen High School Cultural 
Consciousness team for their efforts. 
 
YEAR 12 TRIAL EXAMS  These are coming up soon and are a chance for Year 12 
to demonstrate what they know in each of their subjects as well as practise the skill of 
answering questions under the pressure of time restraints. Best wishes to all Year 12 for these 
exams. 
 
UNIFORM  I think it timely that I remind everyone of the ‘no hoodie’ rule at our school. 
Whilst I know it has been cold, our uniform policy does not include hooded jumpers, nor 
should students be wearing them at school. Our uniform code includes a school jumper with a 
logo; however, you may wish to purchase a dark blue jumper (without writing or hood) from 

http://www.bellingen-h.schools.nsw.edu.au/


 

a supplier of your choice. If it is financially unviable for you to provide a school jumper for 
your son or daughter, I will assist them to acquire one from the school uniform shop. If your 
child comes to school out of uniform, please provide them with an explanatory note which 
they will need to take to the Uniform Coordinator – outside the Deputy Principal’s Office - for 
a red slip; however, hooded jumpers are not negotiable. 
 
EDUCATION WEEK (Monday 27 -Friday 31)  The big Community of Schools 
extravaganza will take place next Tuesday 28th in our MPC.  The night starts at 5pm and will 
feature performance items from across the schools in the Dorrigo- Bellinger Valley. It will be a 
great night and only a gold coin donation to enjoy the show! 
 
CAMP CREATIVE SCHOLARSHIPS  The Camp Creative Committee has allocated 
scholarships to our school again this year.  Students are free to apply for any course that is 
appropriate to their age and skill level. There are also two scholarships donated by the 
Committee to mark the wonderful life and contributions of Uncle Tom Kelly. They are open to 
any student who identifies as an indigenous student and students are free to nominate any 
course relative also to their age and skill level.  Applications close Tuesday 28th July. 
 
INFECTIOUS DISEASES LETTER  Last week I issued to all students a letter 
outlining the need for families to inform the school if anyone is suffering, or suspected of 
suffering, an infectious disease. The reason for that letter to you is that we have a student 
suffering Hodgkin’s lymphoma and that student needs to be protected from the risk of 
infection. Given the major problem we have with whooping cough in the North Coast and the 
lower than national average vaccination rate in our region, this is a real concern. A copy of 
that letter follows: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Dot Panaretos 
Relieving Principal

Dear Parent/Guardian, 
 

We wish to advise you that a student in our school community is currently receiving medical treatment 
for cancer.  This student will be attending school on occasion while recovering from/undergoing 
treatment. 
 

As a consequence of treatment, this student’s ongoing health is at risk if he/she comes into contact with 
infectious illnesses, in particular:  chicken pox, whooping cough, measles or mumps.  If your 
son/daughter is suspected of having one of these illnesses it is very important that he/she does not 
attend school.  It is also important that while your child is unwell he/she remains at home until he/she is 
no longer contagious.  Information on infectious conditions can be found on national health websites 
e.g. www.health.gov.au or alternatively contact your local GP. 
 

If your child has chicken pox, whooping cough, measles or mumps or is suspected of having an illness 
please contact the school immediately.  This will allow the school to assess the probable contact and 
therefore exposure of our student to the disease.  Notification can then be given to the parents of 
medical specialists. 
 

As a school community we value your support in relation to the well-being of all of our students.  Please 
do not hesitate to contact the school if you have any questions. 

http://www.health.gov.au/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Education Week 
 

This year the theme for Public Education Week is 'Celebrating Local Heroes'.  To mark 
the week, Bellingen High School will have the following activities: 
 

 A Celebrating Local Heroes Photo Competition led by the School Library (see article 
below). 

 Years 7, 8 and 9 Parent/Teacher Evening on Monday 27th July where there will be a 
display of TAS major and other works. 

 We will host the Bellinger/Dorrigo Valley of Schools Education Week on Show 
Concert on Tuesday 28th July at 5pm in the school’s MPC; Bellingen High students 
will also star in the concert.  Cost is a gold coin donation. 

 

Education Week Photographic Competition 
 

Congratulations to Max Murphy in Year 8 who is the winner of our ‘Celebrating Local Heroes’ 
Photo Competition.  Max has won a $50 JB HiFi voucher.  Congratulations and thank you 
Max for your wonderful entry. 

Haridian Ramirez 
Teacher Librarian Relieving 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Gumbaynggirr Learning for Year 8 
 

Year 8 students have started a new course this semester called Gumbaynggirr 
Learning.  If you have any National Geographic magazines (or similar nature 
magazines), or balls of wool that you no longer want, we would appreciate your 
donation.  Please drop them into the Home Economics Staffroom.  Thanks. 
 

Fiona McAulay/Jesse Jeanes 
TAS Faculty

Sammy, My Local Hero..... 
 

Sammy Dwyer is my local hero.  Sammy was my 

second cousin, he was born at Coffs Harbour in 2013.  

Unfortunately Sammy was born with a hole in his 

heart, cerebral palsy and had constant seizures.  On 

4th May 2015 Sammy Dwyer passed away in his 

sleep.  Sammy spent half his life in hospital.  He was 

and will always be my Local Hero, Sammy was a little 

legend. 
 

R.I.P - Sammy Dwyer 4/5/15 
 

Thank you, Max Murphy Year 8 



 

From the CAPA Faculty 
 

Bellingen High School is renowned for its excellent music program.  One of the aspects of this is 
the peripatetic teaching system that allows students to engage in lessons, one on one, with a 
highly qualified instrumental teacher. 
 

Music enhances academic work. It stimulates the brain, helps develop social skills and encourages 
creativity, amongst many other things, 
 

If you are interested in your son or daughter playing an instrument there are many to choose 
from.  We can also supply the instrument!  Our current teaching staff includes: 
 

 Karin Braidwood – Guitar     Louise Gore – Piano 
 Jacquie Gill – Violin/Viola     Susan McGowan – Flute 
 Zillah Hawley – Violin     Peter Morgan – Clarinet/Saxophone 
 Charlotte Hayes – Cello/Double Bass   Catherine Burgess – Voice 
 Phil Simmons – Percussion/Drums   Kate Butcher – Brass 
 

Contact Ann Phelan at the school for more information on how to get started! 
 

Ann Phelan 
Head Teacher CAPA 

 

“The Hurting Game” 
 

Brainstorm Productions are coming to Bellingen 

High on Tuesday 18th August with their 

performance of “The Hurting Game”.  The 

performance deals with themes such as 

bullying, harassment, body image, peer 

pressure, cyber footprint and relationships. 
 

The live performance takes a daring look at 

the hurtful games we play at school and online, 

to give ourselves a false sense of power and 

belonging. 
 

All students in Years 7 to 10 are strongly 

encouraged to attend.  There will be a small 

charge of $4 per student to cover costs. 
 

Frieda Gorman 
Coordinator 



 

From the TAS Faculty 

Year 7T1 Pillows 
 

Last term Year 7T1 was able to produce a variety of individually decorated pillows. 
 

Students were able to utilise a variety of techniques including reverse applique, fabric 

printing, button sewing amongst many others.  Great job Year 7T1! 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   Christopher with his pillow for mum   Mia and Willow with their individually designed 

           pillows 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

Oliver admiring his handiwork        Aliza, Brynne and Ashley with their individually 

            designed pillows. 



 

8T3 Drawstring backpack bags 
 

Year 8 was able to demonstrate their textiles techniques by producing a variety of bags.  

Included in these techniques were tie dyeing (very popular), chenilling and creating a 

bullseye to be included on the bag.  What a fantastic effort Year 8T3. 

Karen Hayward 

TAS Faculty 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

More quality TAS projects produced 
 

Our TAS Faculty has seen some more quality projects completed at the end of Semester 2.  

Pictured below is just some of the great work being done by our talented students.  Well 

done! 

Ian Dillon 

Head Teacher TAS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Grace and Talissa with their high quality 

         hand crafted coffee tables 

             Harrison, Max and Max with their 

             3D printed key tags 

 

      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
   

               Damian with his metal butterfly project 

     

   Tully praying for a high mark for 

    his quality fabricated metal vice 



 

Careers News 
 

UBS FINANCE ACADEMY Year 11 student Meg Galloway was recently invited to attend the 
UBS Finance Academy at Dunmore Lang College, Macquarie University. The objective of the Academy is 
to provide leadership in investment banking education with a particular focus on senior secondary school 
students. The UBS Finance Academy, established in 2003 offers selected students an opportunity to 
explore and learn about a wide range of career opportunities in finance.  Below is a note from Meg about 
her experience. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

UNIVERSITY OF NEW ENGLAND (UNE) VISIT A representative from UNE will be 
in our area this Monday 27th July and will give a talk on the early entry process.  Also they will be setting 
up a stand from 4-6 pm at our Junior Parent/Teacher Evening.  This will enable parents and older 
students to find out more about what's on offer at UNE.  Senior students are also welcome to come along. 
 
 

YEAR 12 MEETINGS Year 12 students who intend to apply for University must attend these 
meetings to facilitate the application process. 
 

 University of New England  Early Entry Process Monday 27th July  Periods 5 & 6 CR1. 
 Southern Cross University  Star Entry Process Thursday 30th July  Period 6 CR1 
 Charles Sturt University  information session Friday  31st July Lunchtime Library 

During the second week of the school holidays, I spent 5 days in 
Sydney at  UBS Finance Academy and I have to say, one of the best 

experiences.  I was one of 50 Year 11 students from NSW, ACT and 

Victoria who were lucky enough to be part of such an awesome 
program.  The week involved getting to know some amazing, 
intelligent and successful people, learning everything and more about 
finance and the business world, enjoying canapé dinners and fancy 

lunches, and just living a corporate executive life for 5 days.  I really 
strongly encourage any Year 11 2016 students to apply for the 
Academy.  It was an amazing opportunity and learning experience. 



 

DEFENCE FORCE CAREERS INFORMATION SESSION  A large number of 
senior students recently attended a Defence Force careers information session.  The Defence Force offers 
an extremely wide range of interesting career pathways and an exciting Gap Year Program.  For more 
information please go to http://www.defencejobs.gov.au 
 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 

YOUTH SCHOLARSHIP PROGRAM 2016  Applications for the 2016 Youth 
Scholarship Program are now open.  The Scholarship Program aims to assist eligible young people living 
in social housing (public housing, Aboriginal housing, Community housing) or on the NSW 
Housing Register (waiting list) or living in crisis accommodation. 
 

Successful applicants completing the Higher School Certificate (HSC) or TAFE equivalent will receive a 
one-off payment of $1,500 to be spent on education related expenses.  (This has changed from the $2000 
awarded to the 2015 recipients, but Housing NSW is presenting a greater number of Awards in 2016 within 
each District). 
 

2016 applications close at 5.00pm on Friday 31 July 2015.  The application package is available from 
the FACS Housing NSW website www.housing.nsw.gov.au  

Frieda Gorman 
Careers Advisor 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Years 7, 8 & 9 Parent/Teacher Evening 
 

Our Parent/Teacher Evening for students in Years 7, 8 and 9 will be held 
this Monday 27th July from 4pm to 7pm in the Schools Multi-Purpose Centre.  
This evening has been arranged to give parents the opportunity to discuss 
the progress of their child/ren with their teachers. 
 

Information letters have been handed out to students with appointment 
sheets - if at any time you are concerned about the progress of your child, 
you are always most welcome to contact the school to arrange an 
appointment. 
 

We look forward to seeing you. 

http://www.defencejobs.gov.au/
http://www.housing.nsw.gov.au/


 

 
 

SRC News 
Yes it is back!  Woolworths earn and learn 

 

This program provides schools with the chance to gain equipment and resources 
through a sticker system.  For every $10 you spend at Woolworths you receive 1 
sticker.  This doesn’t sound much, however if everyone who happens to shop at 
Woolworths spends $10 per person and collects their 1 sticker and brings those into 
school before you know it we will have collected over $1000 in stickers.  This can get 
quite a few resources for our school.  Listed below are the categories to choose from. 

 

 
 

Please bring your stickers to the school’s Front Office and the SRC will coordinate the 
program.  Thank you. 

Karen Hayward 
SRC Coordinator 

 

Over $1000 free sports equipment this year! 
 

Amart Sports at Coffs Harbour donates 5% of any purchase to Bellingen High School 

upon request at the counter.  This has resulted in over $1000 in sporting equipment 
being donated to our school.  This equipment is managed by our SRC students at 

lunchtimes.  Our oval has never been so full with students engaging in basketball, 
soccer, touch footy and handball.  We also have purchased new cricket bats and balls 

and plan to upgrade the nets with synthetic matting later this term, and possibly 
purchase new gym equipment.  So the message is, keep nominating our school when 

you purchase sporting equipment.  Thank you Amart! 
 

Ian Dillon 
Coordinator



 

Year 12 Trial Exams 
 

Year 12 Trials will commence on Tuesday 4 August and go through until Friday 14 
August.  All exams will have 5 minutes reading time and students are expected to arrive 
in plenty of time prior to their exam starting. 
 
Music students will have a practical exam on Saturday 1 August. 
 

Exam Timetable 
 

Tuesday  4 August 9am start English Advanced Paper 1 English Standard Paper 1 

Wednesday  5 August 9am start English Advanced Paper 2 English Standard Paper 2 

Thursday  6 August 9am start English Extension 1  History Extension 

Friday  7 August 9am start Mathematics Extension 1 

1pm start Society and Culture 
   

Monday  10 August 9am start Maths General Course 1 Maths General Course 2 
Maths Advanced  Maths Extension 2 

Tuesday  11 August 9am start Chemistry  Engineering Studies 
Community & Family Studies 

Wednesday  12 August 9am start Ancient History  Biology 
IT Metal  IT Wood 

Thursday  13 August 

9am start 
 
 

Agriculture  Modern History 
Physics  VET Business Services 
VET Information Technology 

1pm start Visual Arts 

Friday  14 August 
9am start 
 

Business Studies Music 1 PDHPE 
Drama VET Hospitality 

1pm start Music 2  
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Bellingen High School 
P&C Meeting 

 

Monday 10th August 
 

6.30pm  Staff Common Room 
 

Special presentation on SRE (Special Religious Education) 
 

All welcome! 



 

Sport News 
State Cross Country 

 

Congratulations to our State Cross Country runners.  Out of fields of over 100 

runners from State, private and catholic high schools our 3 State runners were 

fantastic. 
 

Ashley Sticker (12 years girls) 60
th

  Jonah Mitchell (16 years boys) 26
th

 

Willow Neal (13 years girls) 35
th 

 

Open Boys Football team into last 6 of 

State! 
 

In what has been a long and drawn out campaign the Bellingen High School Football 

team has reached the last 6 in the State CHS competition. 
 

With their first games being played way back in April after a number of delays due 

to wet weather, the boys have improved exponentially to this point.  Our first game 

was against Toormina, this was a tough challenge with the opposition having a 

number of strong players, but the Bello boys pulled together for a 2-1 victory.  

This led into a second round game against CHEC.  The CHEC boys hassled and 

harried throughout the game, with Bellingen taking an early lead but, CHEC scored 

an equaliser early in the second half.  Bellingen with just a little fortune, managed 

to score the winner with mere seconds on the clock. 
 

The third round saw us matched against local rivals Orara High School, a team we 

have faced a number of times who up until now have been our nemesis.  Again in a 

very tight game the teamwork of the Bellingen side was to prove the undoing of 

Orara. 
 

The fourth round took us further afield with a game against Camden Haven.  This 

was to be the tightest of all our games, with the scores level at full time and again 

at extra time.  This led to a penalty shootout, with Bellingen taking the win with 

what I was informed after the game was a miss kick!! 
 

The Bellingen team then had to travel to Lismore to play against Alstonville on a 

unfamiliar turf surface.  Alstonville are a very strong team having reached the last 

8 of this competition last year.  Alstonville dominated much of the first half going 



 

in with a 1-0 lead at the break.  But, the teamwork and determination of the 

Bellingen team came to the fore in the second half with 2 unanswered goals.  Then 

with only 4 seconds left on 

the referees clock a 

despairing challenge in our 

box gave Alstonville a penalty 

to take the game into extra 

time.  But, yet again lady 

luck was on our side with our 

goalkeeper Jonty Neaves 

guessing well and saving the 

dot shot. 
 

A mighty congratulations must 

be given to all of the 

members of the team for 

what is a fantastic 

achievement. 
 

 

Quirindi Visit 2015 
 

The last week of Term 2 saw Bellingen High School host Quirindi High School on 

their bi annual visit, to compete for the Beau Valley Shield.  The competition is held 

over three days and is mainly sports based.  On this occasion Bellingen were the 

winners after some excellent performances by our students. 
 

The visit is not only about the sporting rivalry between the two schools.  It is an 

opportunity for both sets of students to experience different cultures.  The 

Quirindi school captains commented in their closing speech, that all their students 

had formed new friendships and learnt new things whilst billeted with Bellingen 

students.  Both sets of students immensely enjoyed the school social which featured 

Sam Vallins a former student now working as a DJ at STAR FM.  Special thanks 

must go to the SRC for their hard work in organising the social and farewell BBQ. 
 

In the sporting arena comment must be made about some of the outstanding 

performances of our students. 
 

Bellingen convincingly won the tennis with John Gaite winning 5-1, Jacob Thorn 

winning 5-1 and both of them winning 7-1 in doubles. Bess Condran and Abbey Hart 

also won doubles easily. 



 

Special mention must go to the dominant 

boys’ netball team and to the large 

number of students who took part in the 

chess competition under the tutelage of 

Peter Hannigan. Bellingen were dominant 

in a majority of the competitions and as a 

result the Beau Valley Shield was secured 

by the end of the second day. 
 

A big thanks to all staff and members of 

the community who gave up their time to 

ensure that all of the events went ahead.  

We must especially thank the families 

that billeted students from Quirindi.  The 

students from both schools were 

impeccably behaved throughout, giving 

both communities good reason to be proud 

of them. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Jon Winfer/Liz Hoy 

Sports Organisers



 

 



 

Sunday At The Pictures Celebrates 6 Months! 
 

“Sunday At The Pictures” celebrates 6 months of local cinema in July, bringing its monthly 
film festival program to Bellingen on the last Sunday of every month at Memorial Hall.  This 
Sunday there are four great films on the big screen, including a Canadian comedy (The 
Grand Seduction), an animated classic (Who Framed Roger Rabbit), an enviro-photography 
documentary (The Salt Of The Earth), and the Swedish drama that took out the Jury Prize 
at Cannes Film Festival (Force Majeure). 
 

Tickets are on sale now through www.satp.com.au.  Thank you for supporting local cinema. 
 
 

Cinema Hits 
Sweet Spot 

 

There is a sweet cinema treat 
for Bellingen this month, with a 
special screening of the new 
Australian documentary That 
Sugar Film on Saturday, July 
25th at Bellingen Memorial Hall 
(the day before Sunday At The 
Pictures).  That Sugar Film looks 
at Australia’s relationship with 
sugar, provides a glimpse at how 
sugar has seeped into our diets, 
delivered in an utterly 
entertaining way by actor/ 
filmmaker Damon Gameau.  
 

Damon Gameau has recorded a 
video introduction that will be 
played prior to the screening.  
 

Tickets are only $5, thanks to 
sponsorship by Kombu 
Wholefoods, who have 
subsidised tickets. 
 

Book early through Kombu 
Wholefoods to avoid 
disappointment. 

http://www.satp.com.au/


 

 
 



 

 

Term 3 Assessment Tasks



 

 

YEAR 12 

SUBJECT TASK/S DUE WEIGHTING 

Agriculture Task 3 Task 4 Week 4 Weeks 4-5 30% 30% 

Ancient History Task 4 Exam Week 4 Week 5 10% 40% 

Biology Exam Week 5 30% 

Business Studies Exam Week 5 30% 

Chemistry Exam Week 5 40% 

Community & Family Studies Exam Week 5 20% 

Drama Task 4 Exam Week 4 Week 5 10% 20% 

Engineering Studies Task 4 Exam Week 6 Week 5 25% 15% 

English Advanced Exam Task 6 Week 4 Week 7 30% 20% 

English Extension 1 Exam Week 4 15% 

English Studies Exam Week 5 5% 

English Standard Exam Task 7 Week 4 Week 7 30% 20% 

Hospitality Exam Week 5 40% 

IT – Timber/Metal Exam Week 5 45% 

Mathematics General Exam Week 5 40% 

Mathematics Exam Week 5 40% 

Mathematics Extension 1 Exam Week 4 40% 

Mathematics Extension 2 Exam Week 5 40% 

Modern History Exam Week 5 30% 

Music 1 Exam Week 5 45% 

Music 2 Exam Week 5 45% 

Music Extension Exam Weeks 4-5 50% 

PDHPE Exam Task 5 Week 5 Week 7 30% 15% 

Physics Exam Week 5 15% 

Society & Culture Exam Week 4 30% 

Sport, Lifestyle & Recreation Task 4 Weeks 6-7 25% 

Visual Arts Exam Task 5 Week 5 Early Term 3 10% 20% 

TRIALS – WEEKS 4-5 (4 to 14 AUGUST) 
 



 

YEAR 11 

SUBJECT TASK/S DUE WEIGHTING 

Aboriginal Studies Task 3 Exam Week 5 Week 9 25% 25% 

Agriculture Exam Week 9 40% 

Ancient History Exam Week 9 30% 

Biology Task 3 Exam Week 4 Week 9 30% 40% 

Business Studies Task 3 Exam Week 4 Week 9 30% 35% 

Chemistry Task 3 Exam Term 3 Week 9 20% 40% 

Community & Family Studies Task Exam Week 4  Week 9 25% 30% 

Earth & Environmental Science Task 3 Exam Week 5 Week 9 30% 40% 

Engineering Studies Task 4 Exam Week 7 Week 9 20% 30% 

English Advanced Task 4 Exam Week 6 Week 9 25% 30% 

English Extension 1 Task 3 Exam Week 5 Week 9 15% 10% 

English Standard Task 4 Exam Week 6 Week 9 25% 25% 

Hospitality Exam Task Week 9 Week 10 40% 10% 

IT – Metals & Engineering Task 4 Exam Week 7 Week 9 20% 30% 

IT – Timber Task 4 Exam Week 7 Week 9 20% 30% 

Mathematics General Exam Week 9 60% 

Mathematics Exam Week 9 60% 

Mathematics Extension 1 Task 3  60% 

Modern History Task 3 Exam Week 3 Week 9 15% 30% 

Music Exam Week 9 35% 

PDHPE Exam Task 5 Week 9 Week 7 10% 40% 

Physics Task 3 Exam Week 4 30% 35% 

Sport Lifestyle and Recreation Task 3 

Ongoing 

Weeks 8-10 20% 

15% 15% 

Visual Arts Exam Task 5 Week 9 Week 10 25% 30% 

EXAMS – WEEK 9 (7 to 11 SEPTEMBER) 



 

YEAR 10 
SUBJECT TASK DUE WEIGHTING 

Agriculture Cotton Project Term 3 5% 

Drama Elements of Drama/ 

school performance 

- Contribution to rehearsals 

- Performance 

- Performance Analysis 

 

 

 

Week 7 

Week 10 

 

 

5% 

15% 

10% 

English Close Study of Text:  Shakespearean 

     Drama 

Viewing/Reading 15% Writing 5% 

 

 

Week 7 

 

 

20% 

Film and Video Practical 

Theory 

Week 9 

Week 8 

20% 

10% 

Food Technology Food Product Development – High Tea Week 8 25% 

HSIE Class Test #2 

Coastal Management Excursion Report 

Week 5 

Week 10 

10% 

20% 

Marine Studies The oceans – Test 

Practical – Rock Platforms 

Week 5 

Week 8 

10% 

10% 

Metal Technology Research Task – Industry in Society Week 6 10% 

Music Musicology/Aural 

Performance 

Week 6 

Ongoing 

20% 

5% 

Timber Technology Research task – Careers in the Timber 

         Industry 

Practical Task – Project of Choice 

 

 

Week 6 

 

 

10% 30% 

PDHPE Ongoing Practical Assessment Task Term 3  

Photography Theory Task – Photographer Case Study Week 9 10% 

PASS Lifestyle, leisure and recreation 

Create a game 10%  Written part 5% 

Week 5 to 

Week 10 

 

15% 

Science Assignment Week 7 15% 

Visual Arts Major Work Portfolio Week 9 25% 
 

 



 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

SECOND HAND 

UNIFORMS NEEDED! 
 

If you have any school 
uniforms at home that are 
no longer needed we are 
more than happy to take 
them off your hands for 

our clothing pool. 
 

Any school skirts, shorts, 
shirts, jumpers or jackets 

are greatly accepted. 
 

Items can be dropped into 
the Front Office. 

 

Many thanks 



 

 

DATES TO REMEMBER 

JULY NOVEMBER 

27 Years 7/8/9 Parent/Teacher Night 2-6 Year 8 Core Exams 
27-31 Education Week 3 MNC Cricket Trials 
28 Education Week Concert 6 NCCHS Surf Lifesaving 
31 NCCHS Athletics 6-8 Australian Senior Futsal 

AUGUST 
6-10 Year 12 Society & Culture PIP Conference 

4-14 Year 12 Trials 9-13 Years 9 & 10 Core Exams 

10 P&C Meeting – SRE Presentation 11 Remembrance Day 
11 NCCHS Tennis 13 Year 12 Formal 
13 Year 10 Love Bites 16-20 Year 10 Futures Program 

14 Year 9 Love Bites 17-18 NC CHS Cricket Trials (Boys) 

17-20 Northern NSW Futsal 20 CLAPPER Awards 
18-20 Ag Quip 24 NC CHS Cricket Trials (Girls) 
21 Year 10 Coastal Excursion 27 Year 6 Small Schools Orientation Day 

SEPTEMBER 27-29 Australian Junior Futsal 

1 Captains/Prefects 2016 Induction Assembly 30-8/12 Year 10 Work Experience 

3-5 NSW CHS SSA Athletics 
DECEMBER 

7-11 Year 11 Exams 1 Silver Excursion 

7-11 Year 10 VALID (Science) Test 1-2 Gold Excursion 

10 RUOK Day (No 3) 4 Year 6 Orientation Day 

11 National RUOK Day 7 Year 6 into 7 2016 Parent Night 

14 P&C Meeting 11 Presentation Day Assembly 

14-18 Year 11 VET Work Placement 14 Years 7/8 Picnic Day 

18 End Term 3 14 P&C Meeting 

OCTOBER 16 End Term 4 

5 Labour Day Holiday` JANUARY 2016 
6 Term 4 starts (students return) – Week A 27 School Development Day 

8 Years 7/11/12 Vaccinations 28 Years 7, 11 and 12 students start 

12 HSC Exams Commence 29 Years 8, 9 and 10 students start 

12 P&C Meeting FEBRUARY 
12-16 Year 8 VALID (Science) Test 

8 P&C Meeting 

20 Year 11 Senior Schools Day MARCH 
22 R U Ok Day (No 4) 

14 P&C Meeting 

29 CAPA Night 17 School Photographs 

 21 Harmony Day 

 25 Good Friday Holiday 

 28 Easter Monday Holiday 



 

 

 


